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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the Brennan-
Rogers School (3-8), 200 Wilmot Rd., New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and 
Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper 
cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
Brennan-Rogers School (3-8) maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos 
management plan in the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for 
inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the Strong 21st 
Century School, 130 Orchard St., New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and 
Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper 
cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
Strong 21st Century School maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management 
plan in the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the Edgewood 
Magnet School, 737 Edgewood Ave., New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and 
Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper 
cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
Edgewood Magnet School maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management 
plan in the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the Riverside 
Academy, 103 Hallock Ave., New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and Maintenance 
(O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper cleaning, 
maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
Riverside Academy maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management plan in 
the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the Wilbur Cross 
High School, 181 Mitchell Drive, New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and 
Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper 
cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
Wilbur Cross High School maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management 
plan in the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the High School 
in the Community, 175 Water Street, New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and 
Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper 
cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
High School in the Community maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos 
management plan in the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for 
inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the Quinnipiac 
School, 460 Lexington Ave., New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and Maintenance 
(O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper cleaning, 
maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
Quinnipiac School maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management plan in 
the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the West Rock 
Academy, 311 Valley Street, New Haven.  The AMP includes an Operations and Maintenance 
(O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release through proper cleaning, 
maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all asbestos-
containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
West Rock Academy maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management plan in 
the Principal’s Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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Superintendent 
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August 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that 
an Asbestos Management Plan (AMP) has been prepared and is available at the , , .  The AMP 
includes an Operations and Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber 
release through proper cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in 
effect until all asbestos-containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 
The buildings are inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions 
of the materials.  In addition, the buildings are thoroughly reinspected every three years by 
licensed asbestos inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our 
next full inspection is due in May 2021. 
 
 maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management plan in the Principal’s 
Office.  It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Barnard Environmental School, 170 Derby 
Ave., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Barnard Environmental 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Beecher School, 100 Jewel St., New Haven.  
The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health for 
approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Beecher School as well as 
the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Brennan-Rogers School (PreK-2), 199 Wilmot 
Rd., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Brennan-Rogers School 
(PreK-2) as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Clinton Ave. School, 293 Clinton Ave., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Clinton Ave. School as well 
as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Lincoln-Bassett School, 130 Bassett St., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Lincoln-Bassett School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Truman School, 114 Truman St., New Haven.  
The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health for 
approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Truman School as well as 
the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Betsy Ross Arts Magnet School, 150 Kimberly 
Ave., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Betsy Ross Arts Magnet 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Celentano Museum Academy, 400 Canner St., 
New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Celentano Museum 
Academy as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Conte West Hills Magnet School, 511 Chapel 
St., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Conte West Hills Magnet 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Fair Haven School, 164 Grand Ave., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Fair Haven School as well 
as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Worthington Hooker K-2 School, 180 Canner 
Street, New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Worthington Hooker K-2 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at John C. Daniels School, 569 Congress Ave., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the John C. Daniels School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at John Martinez School, 100 James Street, New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the John Martinez School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at King/Robinson Magnet School, 150 Fournier 
Street, New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the King/Robinson Magnet 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Nathan Hale School, 480 Townsend Ave., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Nathan Hale School as well 
as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Ross/Woodward School, 185 Barnes Ave., 
New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Ross/Woodward School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Wexler/Grant School, 55 Foote Street, New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Wexler/Grant School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Hill Regional Career High School, 140 Legion 
Ave., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Hill Regional Career High 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Hillhouse High School, 480 Sherman Ave., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Hillhouse High School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Columbus Family Academy, 255 Blatchley 
Ave., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Columbus Family Academy 
as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Jepson Magnet School, 15 Lexington Ave., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Jepson Magnet School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Troup Magnet Academy, 259 Edgewood Ave., 
New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Troup Magnet Academy as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Bishop Woods School, 1481 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Bishop Woods School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Worthington Hooker 3-8 School, 691 Whitney 
Ave., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Worthington Hooker 3-8 
School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Coop Arts & Humanities High School, 177 
College St., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut 
Department of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Coop Arts & Humanities 
High School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Mauro/Sheridan School, 191 Fountain St., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Mauro/Sheridan School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Metropolitan Business Academy, 115 Water 
St., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Metropolitan Business 
Academy as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Clemente Leadership Academy, 360 Columbus 
Ave., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department 
of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Clemente Leadership 
Academy as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Davis St. Magnet School, 35 Davis Street, New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Davis St. Magnet School as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Hill Central Music Academy, 140 DeWitt St., 
New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of 
Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Hill Central Music 
Academy as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at East Rock Magnet School, 133 Nash St., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the East Rock Magnet School 
as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at New Haven Academy, 444 Orange St., New 
Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut Department of Public 
Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the New Haven Academy as 
well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Dr. Reginald Mayo Early Childhood School, 
185 Goffe St., New Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of Connecticut 
Department of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Dr. Reginald Mayo Early 
Childhood School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New 
Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 

 

 
August 2019 

 

Dear Parents and Staff: 

This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in 
accordance with 40CRF Part 763 of the Act and Connecticut State Asbestos-in-Schools 
regulations.  Every year we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Engineering & Science University Magnet 
School, 500 Boston Post Rd., West Haven.  The AMPs have been submitted to the State of 
Connecticut Department of Public Health for approval.  

A copy of the AMPs will be located in the principal’s office of the Engineering & Science 
University Magnet School as well as the office of Facilities Services at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., 
New Haven. 

The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is John Barbarotta, and he 
can be contacted at 475-220-1644.   

Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 
475-220-1631. 

Sincerely, 

 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 

 
 



 
 

Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

NEW HAVEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS Tel: (475) 220-1000 
Fax: (475) 220-7300 

 

Administrative Offices | Gateway Center | 54 Meadow Street, New Haven, CT 06519 
All kids can learn, achieve and rise to a bright future. 

 
 
August 2019 
 
 
Dear Parents and Staff: 
 
This notification is required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act and is in accordance with 
40CRF Part 763 of the Act. Every year, we are required to inform you that an Asbestos Management Plan 
(AMP) has been prepared and is available at Sound School, 60 South Water St., New Haven.  The AMP 
includes an Operations and Maintenance (O&M) program designed to prevent asbestos fiber release 
through proper cleaning, maintenance and repair.  The O & M program will remain in effect until all 
asbestos-containing building material (ACBM) is removed from the building. 
 

 G.E. Foote Aqua Center #1 (Thomas Bldg.), 40 So. Water St.  

 G.E. Foote Aqua Center #2 (Anderson Bldg.), 60 So. Water St. 
(No asbestos-containing material in this building) 

 G.E. Foote Aqua Center #3 (McNeil Bldg.), 60 So. Water St. 
(No asbestos-containing material in this building) 

 G.E. Foote Aqua Center #4 (Emerson Bldg.), 82 So. Water St. 
(No asbestos-containing material in this building) 

 G.E. Foote Aqua Center #5 (Foote Bldg.), 17 Sea St. 
(No asbestos-containing material in this building) 

 
The Thomas Building is inspected every six (6) months to determine any changes in the conditions of the 
materials.  In addition, the building is thoroughly reinspected every three years by licensed asbestos 
inspectors following the same basic criteria as the original inspection.  Our next full inspection is set to be 
completed by in May 2021. 
 
Sound School maintains its complete updated copy of the asbestos management plan in the Principal’s 
Office. It is available during normal business hours for inspection. 
 
The designated person for the school district’s Asbestos program is Mr. John Barbarotta, and he can be 
contacted at 475-220-1644.  A copy of the full plan is available at 375 Quinnipiac Ave., New Haven, CT. 
 
Any question regarding this notice may be directed to the Facilities Services Department at 475-220-1631. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carol D. Birks, Ed.D. 
Superintendent  
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